SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 124th ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd MAY 2018 IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH
Present:

Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Holder, Cllr L Hungin, Cllr Westlake and Cllr J Forsaith.




In attendance: 
Mrs A Norbury and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


There were no apologies.
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 123rd Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 3rd May 2017 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hughes, seconded by Cllr Hungin.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Thomas reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2018.
Key activities during the past year

This year saw a number of projects match funded by the LAF come to fruition, namely

· The installation of three attractive new Seer Green signs bearing the cherry logo behind the newly painted white gates.  

· The planting of mature, flowering cherry trees to further enhance the three entrances as well as at other locations within the village.

· The painting of the double yellow lines, which has considerably helped in alleviating parking problems and, in particular, vehicles being forced onto the wrong side of the road on the bend just past the Cricketers pub.

· The installation of CCTV at the Recreation Ground in an attempt to curb continued antisocial behaviour.

Challenges faced during the year include continued anti-social behaviour at Green Meadow, the Recreation Ground and Green Wood.

Actions taken to combat these were as follows:-
· The removal of the Youth Shelter from Green Meadow to reduce vandalism and counter an increased occurrence of drug-use.

· The installation of CCTV (as mentioned before) at the Recreation Ground and the coating the roof of the Pavilion with anti-climb paint in an attempt to curb vandalism, noise nuisance and drug related offences.

· The installation of anti-ram posts at the gated entrance to the Recreation Ground and Green Meadow in response to the invasion by a number of travellers on Parish owned land earlier in the year.

· Placement of a portable camera in Green Wood to identify the perpetrator of continued vandalism to the Parish boundary fence.

This also proved to be a year when ‘housekeeping’ was brought up to date with:-
· The production of new Standing Orders.

· An updated job description for The Clerk

· An updated Allotment Agreement

· An updated master list of all regulatory and safety inspections

Future:-
· Further Green Meadow equipment improvements involving application for grants.

· Continued requests for LAF funding for other relevant community projects.  

· Continue to put pressure on Transport for Buckinghamshire for desperately needed repairs to potholes failing road surfaces, the repainting of white central lines and SLOW signs throughout the village and its approach ways.

· Continue to wage war against inappropriate disposal of dog faeces through poster campaign.

During the year we were delighted to welcome Andrew Westlake to the Council, see John Forsaith return to it and sorry to receive Anne Norbury’s resignation from it.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Councillors for all their time and hard work to ensure the village and its environs are maintained to the highest standard, as well as constantly striving to improve existing facilities and provide new ones.  I should also like to thank The Clerk for her unwavering loyalty, enthusiasm and patience in dealing with what sometimes seem insurmountable problems.

3. Financial Statement

The financial report was explained which provided a breakdown of Council income and expenditure and showed a £9,302 surplus.   The accounts are now subject to both an internal and external audit.

Any Other Business. There was no AOB.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Forsaith).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Norton, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Forsaith), Cllr Norton consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Davison-Oakley, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Forsaith), Cllr Davison-Oakley consented to take on the position as Treasurer. 
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